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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 2017 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Earline Roth Commissioner Barbara Waiters, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Commissioner Flozell Daniels
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
OCTOBER 24, 2017
Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of October 24 2017.  Verbal Motion 17-150 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
No Report
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
Sundiata Haley stated that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


No Report
Karen Wilson Sider introduced the STS Committee Officers and the New Member
· Mr. Rodney Baptiste – President

· Ms. Sarah Babcock – Vice President

· Lil Josie Marie Thompkins – Secretary

· Herlanius Tate – New Member

Commissioner Roth stated that she accepted these officers and the new member on behalf of the Board.

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT

Commissioner Roth stated that Rodney Claude used the training that he received from the RTA to assist a passenger on a Paratransit Vehicle.


Steven Neal stated that Rodney Claude was a new employee with the RTA and followed all the procedures and policies by notifying the dispatcher and by calling 911; the family of the passenger was very grateful and they honored Rodney Claude at the STS Committee Meeting.


Rodney Claude stated that he enjoys being a Paratransit Operator.
DBE SECOND QUARTERLY REPORT 2017

Genia Browder reported that the DBE 3rd Quarter Report showed that the RTA had a total of $27,463,815 in current Federal contracts with $9,337,697 allocated to DBE’s which totaled 34% DBE participation.

Genia Browder reported that on the Non-Federal Side, RTA’s total contracts were $18,716,446 with $4,679,111 for DBE’s which totaled 25% DBE participation.


Genia Browder reported that the total spending for the 3rd Quarter was $6,075,449 (federal and non-federal, not including fuel and vehicles) and the DBE  participation was $2,681,588.


Genia Browder reported that the 3rd Quarter DBE Performance Attainment Goal was 44%.


Gina Browder reported that the following were New DBE Certifications:

· Martin Insurance Agency, Inc.
· P.L.A.I.D., Inc.

· Cross Bridge Transit, LLC

Gina Browder reported that she attended Congressman Cedric Richmond’s Small Business Expo at Delgado Community College on Thursday, August 24, 2017.

Gina Browder reported that 10 people participated in the Small Business Telephony Pre-Bid.

Gina Browder reported the DBE Participation on major contracts as follows:

· AECOM Rampart/St. Claude 

· Total Project Subcontractors: 5

·  DBE Subcontractors:  5
· Percentage of DBE Subcontractors:  100%

· Parsons UPT – Loyola Avenue 

· Total Project Subcontractors: 4
· DBE Subcontractors: 4

· Percentage of DBE Subcontractors: 100%

· Infinity Engineering Consultants, LLC – Canal Street Corridor Spine
· Total Project Subcontractors: 8

· DBE Subcontractors: 7

· Percentage of DBE Subcontractors:  88%

· Landis Construction Company, LLC – Carrollton Facility Renovation
· Total Project Subcontractors: 11

· DBE Subcontractors: 11

· Percentage of DBE Subcontractors:  100%

· Nelson/Nygaard Consulting Associate, Inc.

· Total Project Subcontractors: 2

· DBE Subcontractors: 2

· Percentage of DBE Subcontractors:  100

· Boh Bros Construction Co. LLC

· Total Project Subcontractors: 8

· DBE Subcontractors: 7

· Percentage of DBE Subcontractors:  88%

· Clever Devices, LTD

· Total Project Subcontractors: 1

· DBE Subcontractors: 1

· Percentage of DBE Subcontractors:  100%%

Strategic Mobility Plan – Update 

David Fields, Nelson/Nygaard, reported that a public meeting was held at the Main Public Library last night and another meeting would be held tonight in Kenner and the comment period would be open for two weeks, until Monday, November 27, 2017.
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Finance Committee did not have a quorum and everything would be presented at today’s Board Meeting for approval.  


Commissioner Herrera reported that he and staff continue to work on the budget for 2018. 
FINANCIAL REPORTS
OCTOBER FINANCIAL STATEMENTS:
Ronald Baptiste reported that Operations Revenues Line Item was under the monthly projections for the month of October due to Hurricane Nate.  The hurricane also affected Sales Tax Receipts and on average was down 40,000 passengers for the weekend of Hurricane Nate compared to other weekends during the month of October.  Hurricane Nate did have an adverse effect on the RTA.  Year to date the RTA has exceeded staff projections.
Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Operating Expenses Line Item, staff was very concerned about fuel prices and the price per gallon was within the budget and through September RTA was paying 50₵ less a gallon in actual costs compared to budget but during the month of October the price went up 25₵ per gallon and year to date the RTA was still in a safe range.

Ronald Baptiste reported that for the Casualty and Liability Line Item, the RTA was responsible for adjusting the books for any projected increase in claims reserves as of the 2nd Quarter and this line item would be adjusted again based on the 3rd Quarter Numbers and year to date the line item was $1.5 Million to the good.
Ronald Baptiste reported that in the TMSEL Legacy Costs for this month were was older claims that were lagging and for the month the RTA was in a negative positon but year to date in a positive position. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Assistance Line Item was slightly above what was budgeted.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Capital Improvements Projects, one project was in full swing and that was the Canal Street Terminal Project and the project was going to finish on time and within budget and this line item was over budget for the month and year to date over what was projected but some dedicated funds would be coming through and this cost was anticipated.
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Capital Expenditures Line Item received some benefits in what the actual Capital Interest Expense was compared to what was budgeted and continued to recognize the positive difference through this fiscal year. Principal was exactly what was budgeted according to the debt services and the net effect was that it was performing better year to date than anticipated due to the additional revenue that staff was able to recognize and certain costs were not incurred as staff projected.
PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS: 

TO AWARD:

OFFICE SUPPLIES – STATE CONTRACT 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Office Supplies - State Contract.


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to award a contract to Staples Advantage for Office Supplies. Resolution No.  17-100 was adopted unanimously.
OFFICE FURNITURE – STATE CONTRACT 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Office Furniture – State Contract.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to award a contract to KV Workspace, LLC for Office Furniture – State Contract. Resolution No. 17-101 was adopted unanimously.
THIRD PARTY ADMINISTRATOR – CLAIMS ADMINISTRATION SERVICES AUTOMOBILE/GENERAL LIABILITY CLAIMS 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Third Party Administrator – Claims Administration Services Automobile/General Liability Claims.


Commissioner Herrera reported that the City of New Orleans gave an unfavorable review on the past performance reference for Hammerman & Gainer, Inc. and asked if that review had any effect on the RTA.

Sundiata Haley stated that references were a part of the evaluation process and Hammerman & Gainer, Inc. was rated to be the best company.   


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to award a contract to Hammerman & Gainer, Inc. for Third Party Administrator – Claims Administration Services Automobile/General Liability Claims. Resolution No. 17-102 was adopted unanimously.

TO SOLICT:

REMANUFACTURED ENGINES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to solicit for Remanufactured Engines.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the solicitation for Remanufactured Engines. Verbal Motion 17-151 was approved unanimously.

BUS SIMULATORS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to solicit for Bus Simulators.

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the solicitation for Bus Simulators.  Verbal Motion 17-152 was approved unanimously.
BOARD ROOM AUDIO & VISUAL SYSTEMS


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to solicit for Board Room Audio & Visual Systems.


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Ronald Baptiste stated that the whole system would be replaced.


Chairwoman Williams asked that video equipment be included that would allow the Board Meetings to be placed on the website.


Commissioner Gardere asked that not to exceed be included in this solicitation. 


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the solicitation for Board Room Audio & Visual Systems. Verbal Motion 17-153 was approved unanimously.

TO RATIFY:

E-COMMERCE FULFILLMENT SERVICES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the contract for E-Commerce Fulfillment Services.


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Ronald Baptiste stated that this contract was a three-year contract with options.


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Ronald Baptiste stated that they don’t print out passes, but fulfill the orders for passes.


Chairwoman Williams wanted to make sure that the technology that the RTA has was being fully used.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste stated that once the passengers are using Go Mobile, if there is a decline of utilization of this type of fare medium then the service costs for this contract would diminish.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to authorize the ratification of the contract with QCS Logistics for E-Commerce Fulfillment Services. Resolution No. 17-103 was adopted unanimously.

TO EXTEND:

ARCHITECTURAL AND ENGINEERING SERVICES FOR NAPOLEON FACILITY RENOVATION AND UPGRADE 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was extending the contract with Landmark Consulting, LLC for Architectural and Engineering Services for Napoleon Facility Renovation and Upgrade.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the extension of the contract with Landmark Consulting, LLC for Architectural and Engineering Services for Napoleon Facility Renovation and Upgrade.  Resolution No. 17-104 was adopted unanimously.

TO AMEND:

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE-BUILDING FACILITIES, LANDSCAPE AND MONUMENT ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN SERVICES 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend a contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise-Building Facilities, Landscape and Monument Architectural Design Services.

Mark Major reported that Manning Architects services as the primary Architects for the ferry.

Mark Major reported that this work was award in phases:  Phase I was 0-30% Design, Phase II was 30%-60% Design and Phase III was 60%-100% Design and support for demolish and construction phases.
Mark Major reported that all this was pursuant to available grant dollars and local match provided by the Louisiana Department of Transportation.

Mark Major reported that the permit was granted by the Corps of Engineers. 

Commissioner Waiters moved and Chairwoman Williams seconded to authorize to amend the contract with Manning Architects – Amendment #3.  Resolution No. 17-105 was adopted unanimously.
PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE TASK 5 – BANK STABILITY, WHARF AND SITE CIVIL DESIGN SERVICES 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend a contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise Task 5 – Bank Stability, Wharf and Site Civil Design Services.


Commissioner Herrera stated that he wanted an Economic Impact Report for the opportunities for Small Business.


In response to Commission Wegner, Mark Major that the drawings were submitted to the FTA for approval. 


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize to amend the contract with Infinity Engineering Consultants, LLC – Amendment #3.  Resolution No. 17-106 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

The report was sent out in advance.
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that at the October 24, 2017 Board Meeting, several public comments were received from the audience:
Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Brenda Holmes initially stated that Operator 1649, Lawrence, assisted her after she experienced an unfortunate incident when she fell while waiting for the bus.  After an investigation by staff, it was discovered that Operator 1649 was Lloyd Smith.  The Operations staff recognized Operator Smith with a Customer Service Pin and a Certificate for his outstanding customer service.  Streetcar Operator Thaddeus Brown was featured in a Facebook post highlighting a commendation he received for helping two elderly riders cross the street to their bus transfer. Thanks to Thaddeus and Lloyd for going above and beyond.
Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Holmes also advised of an unsafe condition on the Louisa Line at Louisa and Leon C. Simon, near Southern University. Transdev’s Roadway Crew immediately went out to investigate, and it was discovered that the stop was indeed in the wrong location.  It was immediately moved to the correct location in front of the Southern University Gymnasium.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that, Ms. Holmes also reported that the inbound stop on the 80-Louisa near the Golf Course was covered by overhanging tree branches which created problems for the operators including not being able to see the stop.  This problem has also been corrected.  Transdev’s Roadway Crew went to the location and trimmed the tree branches.
Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Wanda Davis commented regarding cleaning solution fumes on Bus 222, and missing bus stop signs on the Galvez Line.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that she wanted to thank Ms. Davis because in addition to Ms. Davis’ comments about Bus No. 222 at the Board Meeting, she called Transdev’s Director of Maintenance, Jacques Robichaux, regarding the situation with the bus the day of the incident to inform him of the situation.  Mr. Robichaux immediately directed his staff to remove the bus from service and perform a complete inspection of the vehicle for internal fumes, as well as external fumes that may have entered into the vehicle.  Upon completion of the inspection, there were no fumes or other odors discovered that would have rendered the bus out of service. Bus No. 222 was returned to service the same day.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Justin Augustine commented in the Board Meeting regarding Transdev’s efforts to correct bus stop signage. He stated that Transdev has in place an ongoing process for replacing missing bus stop signage throughout the system.  Over the last ninety (90) days, Transdev has replaced more than 500 missing bus stop signs.  The problem is, as fast as signs are replaced, they are being vandalized and removed.  Transdev is in the process of redesigning the bus stop signs with a signage that would make it more difficult to remove the signs from the poles. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the Operations and Administration Committee heard comments from James Ponder about shutting down the transit system on the day of Hurricane Nate.  Transdev followed its Hurricane Plan in collaboration with the City of New Orleans’ Emergency Preparedness Operation in which the City declared a mandatory curfew on October 7, 2017.  These plans are in place to protect both the riding public and the employees that operate the system.

CITY OF NEW ORLEANS, AUDUBON COMMISSION AND RTA – FERRY TERMINAL PEDESTRIAN BRIDGE

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to enter into a Cooperate Endeavor Agreement between the City of New Orleans, Audubon Commission and RTA – Ferry Terminal Pedestrian Bridge.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Ronald Baptiste stated that the money was in various unrestricted investment accounts.

Mark Major reported that the total project budget for the ferry terminal was $37 Million; some of the local match required was freed up from money that was awarded through a Tiger Grant.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Mark Major stated that he would spend some time with her to explain the funding process.


Alan Drake stated that there was an existing bridge one block away and the passengers for the ferry would only be delayed once a week with the train passing and money could be saved if the RTA could make an agreement with the World Trade Center and use the preexisting bridge.


Commissioner Waiters stated that it was important that the RTA have input on the engagement process with the public and the progress of the bridge.


Chairwoman Williams stated that the $1.4 Million were being reprogrammed from the local funds originally designated for the Riverfront Development Project. 


Chairwoman Williams stated that there will be two public meetings regarding the signs for the terminal.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to authorize to enter into a Cooperate Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans, Audubon Commission and RTA – Ferry Terminal Pedestrian Bridge. Resolution No.17-107 was adopted unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to add Professional Services Contract – The Spears Group to the agenda. Verbal Motion 17-154 was approved unanimously.
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES CONTRACT – THE SPEARS GROUP

Deslie Isidore stated that in the absence of a Public Information Officer the Spears Group would be taking on that responsibility.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to approve the Professional Services Contract – The Spears Group.  Resolution No. 17-108 was adopted unanimously.

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
Valerie Jefferson stated that Jacques Robichaux rode her bus and she was glad to have management riding the bus.

Valerie Jefferson stated that regarding the Strategic Plan, no one asked the employees for their input and you need to fix in-house before you fix things on the outside.

Valerie Jefferson stated that the female restroom was not female friendly and the restrooms need to be updated with more lockers.
Alan Drake stated that an expanded streetcar system would produce more riders for the system and many routes would benefit from being streetcar routes and streetcars are less expensive than buses.

Alan Drake stated that streetcars would move the tourists from the French Quarter around the City of New Orleans.

Mark Major stated that today the RTA had a planning session with TSA and their consultant and a Table Top Drill was planned for late February 2018 and the situation replicated would be an Active Shooter. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)
Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:10 a.m. on the matter of:
· MARY SMITH, ET AL V. RTA ET AL CD #2015-9535, DIVISION C, SECTION 10
· Discussion of Character, qualifications, experience of rta staff 

Verbal Motion 17-155 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to come out of Executive Session at 12:14 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-156 was approved unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of November 14, 2017 at 12:15 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-157 was approved unanimously.
